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TOWNSHIP OF ESSA
CONSENT AGENDA
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 17, 2024

A — ITEMS RECEIVED AS INFORMATION

1.

2.

3.

Essa Public Library Report — November 2023.
Township of Essa Building Department Statistics - December 2023.
Nottawasaga Futures Newsletter — December 18, 2023.

Memorandum from the Ministry of Solicitor General dated December 18, 2023,
re: In-force date of the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019.

Correspondence from Emily Mcintosh, The Woman of Ontario Say No, dated
December 20, 2023, re: Next Steps in Basic Human Rights Legislation.

Correspondence from the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
dated December 18, 2023, re: Update on Amendments to the Public Work Class EA.

Correspondence from the Township of Conmee dated December 19, 2023, re:
Resolution 2023-0247 - Support for Amendments to the Municipal Act and Municipal
Elections Act.

Correspondence from Essa Public Library dated December 29, 2023, re: New Logo
and updated Mission Statement.

Correspondence from the Township of Clearview:

a) December 12, 2023 — Cemetery Transfer/Abandonment Administration and
Management Support Resolution

b) December 21, 2023 — Notice — Official Plan Review Public Meeting being held on
January 17, 2023

10. Correspondence from the County of Simcoe:

a) December 15, 2023 — Release — County of Simcoe Launches New User-friendly

Tool to Access Local Census Data.

b) December 19, 2023 — Release — County of Simcoe Reminds Residents that

Warming Centres are Open During the Coldest Months of the Year.

11. Correspondence from the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) dated

December 15, 2023, re: Policy Update- Bill 150, Energy Symposium Summary and
Development Charges Consultation.

12.NVCA Board Meeting Highlights - December 2023

13.Minutes of the Utopia Conservation Area Meeting held on December 8, 2023.



Consent Agenda
January 17, 2024

B — ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR ACTION
None

C - ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR REVIEW AND
REPORT TO COUNCIL

None.
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2.

provide an opportunity for the ministry to support the policing sector toward operational
readiness and help clarify any outstanding questions.

The Inspectorate of Policing will also act as an important resource to support the
policing sector leading up to CSPA in-force. To this end, the Inspectorate’s Police
Services Advisors will continue to work directly with police services, chiefs of police, and
police services boards to provide liaison and advisory services toward readiness to
transition to the new CSPA framework. This includes current efforts to pilot an updated
inspection process, establishing a robust data collection approach, and assisting
policing partners to navigate any issues that surface during implementation. The
Inspectorate of Policing will continue to engage with other stakeholders including police
associations.

As we work together towards CSPA in-force, the ministry will seek to provide you with
timely information to inform local operational planning and implementation.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to your respective Police Service Advisor with
questions pertaining to the CSPA or to learn more about the Inspectorate’s work.

Thank you, as always, for your continued support on efforts to advance the
modernization and continuous improvement of police services in Ontario.

Sincerely,
K. Weatherill

Kenneth Weatherill
Assistant Deputy Minister
Public Safety Division

¢: Mario Di Tommaso, O.0.M.
Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety

Creed Atkinson, Chief of Staff
Ministry of the Solicitor General

Ryan Teschner

Inspector General of Policing
Inspectorate of Policing
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Clerk’s Department ~ December 12, 2023

And Whereas cemeteries are important infrastructure where the reasonable costs for
interment rights, burials, monument foundations, corner stones and administration charges
do not sufficiently support the general operation of cemeteries;

And Whereas the interest earned from the care and maintenance fund(s) of a cemetery do
not provide adequate funding to maintain the cemetery with the rising costs of lawn and turf
maintenance contracts and monument restoration;

Now Therefore Be It Resolved that Council of the Township of Clearview requests that the
Province through the Ministry of Public and Business Service Delivery and the Bereavement
Authority of Ontario (BAO) consider the following to assist municipalities in this growing
concern of cemetery transfers:

¢ Amend the Funeral, Burial and Cremation Services Act, 2002 (FBCSA), to have the
Province, through the BAQ, identified as the default owner and operator of a cemetery
when it is abandoned;

+ Provide annual funding (based on the number of cemeteries a municipality owns and
operates) to municipalities to assist with the maintenance of inactive and active
cemeteries; Page 6 of 7

¢ Provide free training opportunities for municipalities regarding cemetery
administration; and,

+ Investigate and support the design of universal cemetery software for use by
municipal cemetery operators that can be offered at an affordable cost.

And that this resolution be circulated to the Hon. Todd McCarthy, Ministry of Public and
Business Service Delivery, Jim Cassimatis, BAO Interim CEO/Registrar, MPP Brian Saunderson
and all Ontario municipalities. Motion Carried.

For reference, please find attached the Staff Report 1.5-032-2023 that provides background
for the above resolution. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned.

WAL

Sasha Helmkay-Playter, B.A., Dipl. M.A., AOMC
Clerk/Director of Legislative Services

cc:  Jim Cassimatis, BAO Interim CEO/Registrar
MPP Simcoe Grey, Brian Saunderson
Ontario Municipalities

Page 2 of 2
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o This is activated when weather temperatures reach -7° Celsius or colder
o ~Overnight, Barrie will have-an additional 30 spaces available through-the
alternate activation strategy in shelters, which is above and beyond the Rose
Street overnight, overflow program
¢« new tools to assist the public, service providers, and municipalities in accessing live to-
the-minute data on each local homeless shelter's current bed capacity
* the County of Simcoe continues to look for other overnight warming centre programs
throughout the region

The warming services listed above are funded by the County of Simcoe in partnership with the
City of Barrie and the City of Orillia, which are above and beyond the regular municipal service
contributions.

Those in need of shelter or warmth can always call 2-1-1 to connect with a nearby shelter or
visit one of the locations listed above.

This is just one more way that the County of Simcoe is #BuildingUp communities. For updates
on the how the County of Simcoe is investing in our communities, visit simcoe.ca/BuildingUp.

About the County’s 10-point homelessness prevention strategy

The County of Simcoe’s 10-point Homelessness Prevention Strategy provides a strong, data-
driven plan to help vulnerable residents and our communities. The strategy includes a
considerable added investment toward the goal of preventing and ending chronic
homelessness. For further details and ongoing updates to the homelessness prevention plan,
visit simcoe.ca/lHomelessnessSystem.

About the County of Simcoe

County of Simcoe is composed of sixteen member municipalifies and provides crucial public
services to County residents in addition to providing paramedic and social services to the
separated cities of Barrie and Orillia. Visit our website at simcoe.ca.

Quotes:

“We are incredibly thankful for the community support we have received for those living
unhoused in the region,” said County of Simcoe Warden Basil Clarke. “It is through partnerships
like the one we have with the City of Barrie and contributions they have provided that we are
able to open up additional overnight warming spaces when and where they are needed. As we
gear up for the coldest months of the year, we are able to adjust as necessary to help
vulnerable individuals and families find warmth and support.”

“The collaboration between the City of Barrie, County of Simcoe and our community partners
exemplifies the strength and compassion that define our city,” said Barrie Mayor Alex Nuttall.
*Upon receiving feedback from our local social service agencies, it was imperative for the City of
Barrie to provide additional funding to ensure that our most vuinerable residents have warm,
safe spaces to turn when temperatures drop. | want to express my gratitude to the County of
Simcoe and our partners for their dedication to creating a supportive community during these
challenging winter months.”
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ground,” including consulting on development charges and fee refund frameworks.

AMO has consistently stated that Bill 23 was deeply flawed and not in the public interest,
undermining municipalities’ ability to build the infrastructure required to support

growth. The recent announcement is a significant step towards fulfilling the government’s
‘promise to make municipalities whole from the fiscalimpacts of Bill 23. It respondsto™
many of AMO and the municipal sector's recommendations and shows that the
government is listening.

Municipalities remain committed to doing everything within their power to assist the
province in meeting its target to build 1.5 million homes by 2031. We recognize the need
to revisit how we fund growth to meet our shared goals. Municipalities are prepared to
support reductions in development charges and fees where they help to meet housing
and affordability goals, provided that the governments commits to a Social and Economic
Prosperity Review to update the provincial-municipal fiscal relationship.

As a first step in the consultation process, AMO wrote to the Ministers of Municipal
Affairs and Housing, Finance and Infrastructure to outline a balanced and targeted
approach to development charges. AMO looks forward to working with the government
on more detailed discussion of development charges and fee refunds over the coming
months. We look forward to a broader conversation to update the provincial-municipal
fiscal relationship to support Ontario’s economic foundations and quality of life.

Contact:

AMO Policy

policy@amo.on.ca

T 416.971.9856

Share this article:

Related Content |
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Utopia Conservation Area & Gristmill Planning Page 2 of 6

Current discussion- Gristmill Restoration

Status of the Gristmill

o Beautiful from far but requires lots of work to become a feature.

e The Friendsreplaced the 24 windows in 2018 valued at over $24,000. Each
window cost $1,000 for a plexi-glass replica. Ongoing vandalism requires the
repair of 5 windows (3 large, 2 small).

e Hundreds of thousands of dollars were spent by the Friends on ensuring the
structural stability of the mill.

e Next phases include a review of current condition of the mill and requirements for
next steps.

Review of Project Phases

1. Clean up interior & repair windows (NVCA)

2. Repair & replace siding tiles (contractor- RFP in January)- grant deliverables by
June 2024

a. 300 siding tiles + ~24 roof tiles obtained by Friends
Roof repair (contractor- will be included in January RFP)
Interior siding (aesthetics) (contractor- will be included in January RFP)
Clean-up of 3™ & 4™ floors (may be completed by NVCA staff)
Development of interior displays on main level (consuitant/contractor- timing
pending funding)
7. Exterior landscaping (contractor- timing pending funding)

o U AW

Discussion

e Engage historian to review “waste” make sure that any of the stuff thrown out is
not historically significant

o Stabilize all the tiles during installation

e Strip less visible areas completely, and reuse so matching in visible areas

e How will you ensure the windows are no longer vandalized? Review of security
system

e Provide ‘view’ through ground floor windows or interpretive panels of what you
would see inside.

e No trespassing signs on fence

Action Items

¢ NVCA to develop RFP, circulate to Friends & Essa for review & circulation once
approved. The objective is to have the work commence as soon as possible in the
spring of 2024.

¢ NVCA to repair 5 mill windows over the winter & begin mill clean up (starting with
lower floors).

e NVCA & Friends to investigate opportunities for additional funding (FedDeyv,
Simcoe County Tourism).
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